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D ear parents and carers, 
 

It’s hard to believe that another 

academic year is drawing to a close and what 

a year it has been!  On behalf of all of the staff 

in school, thank you for your engagement 

and support, especially during our extended 

Ofsted experience earlier on in the year but 

also in relation to the responses I have re-

ceived since my update on the financial chal-

lenges facing school. 

 

Important reminders, updates and  

changes 

 

Length of the school day change 

As mentioned in my previous letter, we are 

having to extend the school day by five 

minutes to meet statutory requirements 

which come into place from the new academ-

ic year.  I outlined the reasons why we were 

looking to place this at the start of the day; to 

allow for more settling time with tutors, 

checks to ensure pupils have come to school 

ready to learn with every thing they need but 

also to build those relationships between tu-

tor and child.  We have decided to confirm 

this option.    

Morning registration will now start at 8.30am, 

so pupils need to be on site at 8.25am at the 

very latest to give them time to make their 

way to their tutor room.  This model means 

that lesson times stay the same, as does the 

end of the day.  This will avoid a clash with 

Meole Brace school’s exit and the impact this 

would have on traffic on Longden road. 

 

 

 

School Uniform changes and  

reminders 

If your child chooses to wear a skirt it 

MUST be the black, permanent pleat 

style as displayed on the school web-

site, for ALL year groups.  Not lycra, 

straight or pencil cut or 4-pleat in de-

sign.  Please check the photographs if 

you are unsure as school sanctions 

apply for anyone not wearing the cor-

rect uniform. This does not have to be 

the version from the School Shop sup-

plier, it can be bought from any super-

market or High Street chain, as a more 

affordable option.  Tailored school 

trousers and tailored shorts are still an 

alternative option for all. 

Jewellery – one pair of stud earrings, 

no others.  Clear piercings should not 

be encouraged as they would need to 

be removed for health and safety ele-

ments of PE, along with more visible 

piercings.  Please do not allow your 

child to have any additional piercings 

at the end of the holiday period, due 

to the healing time needed before 

school starts. 

Artificial nails – these are not permit-

ted due to the increased likelihood of 

accidents in PE but also hygiene in 

subjects such as Food Technology.  

We have had some nasty incidents of 

nail beds detaching when the nails 

have been caught or bent.  They need 

to be removed before coming into 

school. 

Lanyards – must be kept over the 

school holidays and re-worn.  New 

ones are not issued in September.  The 

must be worn daily as part of the 

school uniform. 



 

  

Active Travel 

 

To ease congestion along Bank Farm Road 

and Longden Road, wherever possible please 

encourage your child to cycle or walk to 

school.  If you are collecting or dropping off 

your child, please do not park in any of the 

bus stops as we have received numerous 

complaints from bus companies that they 

have not been able to safely drop off or pick 

up passengers.  Likewise, please do not park 

across the drives of local residents. 

 

Dropping off on school site 

 

The only parents who should be picking up 

and dropping off on school site are those 

whose children have mobility needs and have 

a special pass.  From September we will be 

asking these parents to pick up from the barri-

er, just past the school gate.  There may be 

exceptional, one-off circumstances, for exam-

ple if your child has become very unwell 

where the reception team will give you ac-

cess through the school gates.  This is for 

health and safety reasons as pupils need to 

walk across these areas to access classrooms 

and play areas from 8am onwards. 

 

Mobile Phones 

 

A reminder that our policy is that they ‘must 

not be seen and must not be heard’ within 

the school building at any point.  We will be 

reinforcing this again with pupils as they 

need to ensure they have exited any building 

before their phones are taken out and 

switched on, rather than it being acceptable 

for them to be out as soon as it is 3pm. We 

need to ensure school remains a safe place, 

away from the influences of social media.  If 

your child urgently needs to get in touch with 

you or needs collecting, please remind them 

to come to school reception where we will 

facilitate this.  Please do not text or message 

your child during the school day.  Mobile 

phones will be confiscated if they are seen or 

heard and a detention will be issued. 

 

Staffing changes 

 

       A reminder that Mr Stacey is temporarily  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
      stepping down as Head of English, with 

Mr Dalgarno taking over the position from 
September.   
 

      Mr Byrne will be taking on the post of 
Head of Attenborough House during this 
interim period.   
 

       Mrs Wassall is taking on further roles with-
in her Higher-Level Teaching Assistant 
position so will no longer be school ma-
tron.  First Aid responsibility will now be 
on a rota of staff, primarily led by the ad-
min team within the school office.  A gen-
tle reminder that staff are trained in the 
administration of First Aid but are not 
medically qualified.   

 
      If your child feels unwell or has an injury, 

they should report to school’s main recep-
tion.  Notifications will still be sent home 
via Arbor. 

 
      As per my previous correspondence we 

will no longer have additional Maths and 
English support from our departmental 
intervention mentors. 

 
      Clare Revans and Joanna Biggs will be 

leaving us from student support.  Clare 
will be starting her teacher training and 
Joanna is moving on to work with the 
local authority inclusion team – we wish 
them both every success.   

 
      As outlined in my letter, this term we will 

not be replacing Clare; Joanna’s replace-
ment will not work with pupils around 
interventions but will manage our internal 
exclusion room.  Our student support 
team will continue to include Liz Tinsley, 
Lizzie Robey and Nicole Emery.   

 
      As mentioned previously, Mrs Turner will 

only be working in D4 for three days per 
week which will limit the use of personal-
ised timetable to support attendance. 

 



 

 

 

Behaviour policy and detentions reminder 

As per the Department for Education’s Behav-

iour guidance we do not need to request 

your consent for your child to attend a deten-

tion but we will inform you if they need to 

attend a detention after school so you can 

arrange for them to be collected, if need-

ed.  Please log into Arbor regularly so you can 

make the necessary arrangements if your 

child receives a detention.  Due to staffing 

constraints, we will not be able to rearrange 

detentions, especially School Detentions with 

the Senior Leadership Team, as these need to 

happen on a Friday. 

 

Learning Engagement team 

 

We are moving to a re-branding of our stu-

dent support and learning support/Support 

Hub to Learning Engagement, for next 

year.  The main change is something we have 

shifted to this year.  Students cannot attend 

Student Support in D5 on a drop in basis 

apart from break and lunchtime.  Any time in 

D5 or D4, during lesson time, is by appoint-

ment ONLY.  Pupils need to be in lessons and 

cannot take themselves to student support at 

any other time.  This is incredibly important to 

move away from the pattern where pupils try 

to avoid lessons; this is something that has 

affected schools nationally.  We have not 

been as affected as other schools and are 

keen to keep it like this.  The focus will be re-

engaging pupils with their learning, in the 

classroom.  If a child is anxious, this will be the 

focus of the Student Support team. 

 

Newsletter 

 

I have received feedback on the school news-

letter over the course of the academic year 

from staff, parents and pupils.  While every-

one has enjoyed seeing pupils being celebrat-

ed, the general consensus is that the newslet-

ter has become too long and therefore, peo-

ple have stopped reading it.  We have in-

creased our use of social media this term and 

will be using our Facebook page as the main 

method of highlighting school achieve-

ments.  Letters from myself will continue to 

come to you by email/Arbor but they will also 

be linked on the school website and social 

media pages.   

 

https://www.facebook.com/PriorySch/  
https://x.com/PriorySch  
 

If you are reading this letter as part of the 

school Newsletter, I hope you enjoy our re-

view of the successes for students this term, 

we look forward to seeing them all back 

again, safe and well in September. 

 

Wishing you all a happy and restful summer 

break. 

 

Kind regards 

 

 

 

 

 

Mrs A Pope 

Headteacher 

https://www.facebook.com/PriorySch/
https://x.com/PriorySch


 

  

Busy day for our Year 10s who all took part in our Mock  

Interview Day; some students also attended an assessment 
centre or interview skills sessions. They were fantastic and very 

smartly dressed. Huge thanks to all the local employers who 
gave their time to help our students develop important life skills.  



 

 



 

  

Click here for how to apply for Free School Meals for your child 

Click here to check if you are eligible to apply for 

Free School Meals for your child 

FAQ: Free School Meals in Relation to Lunch Accounts 

 

When a student has Free School Meals, they are allocated £2.40 

per day for this. This amount is credited to their lunch account and 

does not roll over to the next day if any of that amount is not 

spent. 

 

The £2.40 covers the lunch deal, but the money itself is not 

‘reserved’ for this. What this means is that if snacks are bought at 

break time, this will be taken from the £2.40 Free School Meals 

amount, resulting in there not being enough of that allocated 

money left to cover a free lunch.  

 

In addition to this, if you put money on your child’s lunch account 

to cover snacks/additional food and they purchase these snacks 

before lunch, this will be taken from the £2.40 Free School Meals 

amount and not the money that you've put on the account. This is 

because any food purchases come off the Free School Meals 

amount first, before any additional credit you have added.  

 

We hope this helps to clarify the way Free School 

Meals works in relation to lunch accounts.  

Free School Meals 

https://next.shropshire.gov.uk/education-and-learning/free-school-meals/apply-for-free-school-meals/
https://next.shropshire.gov.uk/education-and-learning/free-school-meals/are-you-eligible-for-free-school-meals/
https://next.shropshire.gov.uk/education-and-learning/free-school-meals/are-you-eligible-for-free-school-meals/


 

 



 

  

The Priory School is so much more than exam results,  

however it is great to see this sort of recognition for 
our student's academic efforts as we are ranked the 

6th best school in Shropshire and the best  

comprehensive school in Shropshire.  



 

 

Y9 and Y10 Track Results 

200m Yr 9 boys top 3 - Sam, Will & Jacob 200m Yr 9 girls top 3 - Poppy, Nyah & Maisie  

800m Yr 9 boys top 3 - Jack, Louis & Jake 800m Yr 9 girls top 3 - Poppy, Manon &  

Rosie  

200m Yr 10 boys top 3 - Billy, Bill & Ed 200m  

Yr 10 girls top 3 - Roisin, Anna & Bella  



 

  

The students have been fabulous during Thursday 11th’s Athletics 

events! Here are the Houses pictured below, awaiting the start of 

the relays! 



 

 

O 
n Friday June 28th,  

the French trip team enjoyed 

the sites– And local delicacies. 



 

  

On Tuesday 16th July, The Student Executive including both 
School Captains Darcie Vaughan-Jones 10H and Billy Ward 10P, 
all got together for a smart group photograph before the term 

breaks up for the Summer. 



 

 

Year 7 district cricket champions pictured below. 
The boys won all of their games to win the trophy.  
Priory 71- 49 Shrewsbury Academy, Priory 64 -56 

Meole, Priory 54 - 24 Belvedere. 



 

  

Despite the blustery conditions, Year 10 students  

enthusiastically engaged in their physical fieldwork in the 
coastal towns of Prestatyn and Rhyl, collecting valuable 
data and gaining hands-on experience in a dynamic and 

challenging environment. 



 

 

Summer Reading 

To encourage reading for pleasure this Summer term the library is 
running a reading raffle. To enter pupils just need to borrow a 

book of their choice to read at home. Extra raffle tickets are avail-
able if book reviews are posted on the online library. A winning 

ticket is picked out each week. Prizes to choose from include new 
books, Amazon vouchers and Moomin biscuits!  

 

Book Club 

This Spring/Summer our book group Pride & Paperbacks has been 
shadowing the Carnegie Medal Prize for Writing. The Yoto Carne-
gie's is the UK's oldest and most prestigious book prize for young 
people.  Every year reading groups in libraries and schools are in-
vited to get involved with shadowing. We have joined the nation-
al conversation and ‘shadowed’ the judging process; reading, dis-
cussing and giving honest reviews on all the new books shortlist-

ed. We also voted for our favourite to win.  

 

Our overall book club favourite was The Door of No Return by 
Kwame Alexander. Nationally, the shadowing groups favourite 
was Crossing The Line by Tia Fisher. The judge's choice overall 

winner has just been announced as The Boy Lost in the Maze by 
Joseph Coelho.  

 

The Door of No Return  

"When I first started this book, I wasn't expecting to enjoy it as poetry isn't really my thing. However, I have been pleasantly 
surprised - I absolutely loved it! The way it captures everyday struggles and more dangerous rivalries through poetry makes 
for an interesting and totally unique read." Eleanor year 8 

 

Crossing the Line 

This was an eye-opening book to the dangers that young teens face and how sometimes life is hard. The morals of the story 
were quite interesting.  There was a lot about drugs and the effect peer pressure can have upon the younger generation. I re-
ally enjoyed the book and I think it is fantastic" Anna year 8 

Getting Involved 

The library stays open after-school Tuesday - Thursday from 3-4pm. 

The Quiet Hour - study time or quiet reading. All ages can drop in  

during this time to use the library. 

Library Homepage - Find Us Here!! : https://uk.accessit.online/thp05  

https://uk.accessit.online/thp05


 

  

Whether you think a parent or family needs some support, or you are worried a child 
might be at risk of abuse or neglect, there is only one number you need –  

0345 678 9021. From this number you will receive the support you need to get the 
right help at the right time to support families and safeguard children. 

If you aren’t sure whether they can help with an item, please contact them 
on 0345 678 9078, selecting option 1 to speak to an adviser. 

To apply, people should call them on 0345 678 9078, selecting option 2. 

For more information on the Household Support Fund at Shropshire  

Council, see here. For more information on the Welfare Support Team, see 
here. Please also familiarise yourself with the following web pages, Cost of 

living help and Unclaimed benefits. 

https://links-2.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fwww.shropshire.gov.uk%2Fcost-of-living-help%2Fwhat-help-can-i-claim-from-the-council%2Fhousehold-support-fund%2F/1/010101909706254b-b4e6d7c5-0b91-43a5-a12e-ae75578bb94d-000000/9BNlPTHIKM6dDCqDWIT0Vl9luYAz_xX9553
https://links-2.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fwww.shropshire.gov.uk%2Fshropshire-council%2Fwelfare-support-team-local-welfare-provision%2F/1/010101909706254b-b4e6d7c5-0b91-43a5-a12e-ae75578bb94d-000000/YoXueGGZmyfeZqNZv1GWKnQ92EjtAaRsKQHjBDAGQEw=360
https://links-2.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fwww.shropshire.gov.uk%2Fcost-of-living-help%2F/1/010101909706254b-b4e6d7c5-0b91-43a5-a12e-ae75578bb94d-000000/6YDHFQooBlO4J53ANJlfuqBi1CLzTnxJyzyocrdqODw=360
https://links-2.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fwww.shropshire.gov.uk%2Fcost-of-living-help%2F/1/010101909706254b-b4e6d7c5-0b91-43a5-a12e-ae75578bb94d-000000/6YDHFQooBlO4J53ANJlfuqBi1CLzTnxJyzyocrdqODw=360
https://links-2.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fwww.shropshire.gov.uk%2Fcost-of-living-help%2Flatest-news-tips-and-advice%2Funclaimed-benefits%2F/1/010101909706254b-b4e6d7c5-0b91-43a5-a12e-ae75578bb94d-000000/pI_hNdOwz0VsH0v8Y15VNfzKAdkF-Lt_FmaZ-DGc2A0=360


 

 

 

 



 

  



 

 

12 Y9 pupils attended the STEM Challenge Day at English Bridge 

Campus, Shrewsbury on Monday 8th July 2024. 

 

The pupils worked in mixed school groups and experienced four 

workshops. They won prizes for three of the events: programming a 

robot, using photo-fit technology and building a motorised vehicle. 



 

  



 

 

Alumni Update 

The Priory School Alumni is a network of past students who would like to keep in touch with school and their peers.  

 

If you are already a member of our Alumni and would like to get more  
involved with the school, please email  

sandra.cooper@pri.318education.co.uk 

 

If you would like to find out more about our Alumni please visit   
 https://priory.tpstrust.co.uk/community/alumni/ 

We are delighted to have 210 past students who have now joined The Priory 
School Alumni which is great news! 

 
We are always delighted to hear what has happened to our Alumni since 

leaving school below are a few examples: 
 

 Radio broadcaster for ABC in Australia 
 Business owner in recruitment 
 A tutor at Sheffield University 
 Investment Manager 
 Director of Tree Radar UK Ltd 
 Author of 5 books 
 NHS IT Engineer 
 Global Transformation Program Lead - Deutsche Bank 

If you would like to support the school by talking to students. We have an Eng-
lish and Careers @ Work morning in November 2024 for year 9 students.  We 

are always looking for speakers to talk at the event.  If you are interested 
please email sandra.cooper@pri.318education.co.uk  

Some of our students asked if they could develop an area within school to 

have a secret garden to visit.  We received a donation of £50 from one of 

our Alumni members, Judy Arliss, which went towards purchasing compost 

and plants for our new Secret Garden at school.  Thank you Judy very much! 

https://priory.tpstrust.co.uk/community/alumni
mailto:sandra.cooper@pri.318education.co.uk
https://priory.tpstrust.co.uk/community/alumni/
mailto:sandra.cooper@pri.318education.co.uk


 

  

 
 

Focus on Early Help for families as service  

relaunched in Shropshire 

 

At a launch event on Tuesday 16th  

July, Early Help professionals from 
Shropshire Council and partners 
across health, education and the vol-
untary and community sector came to-
gether to celebrate the new strategy, 
which aims to give children, parents 
and carers the right help at the right 
time. 

Early Help services aim to provide fam-
ilies with the most suitable type of sup-
port for their needs at the earliest pos-
sible stage, to stop issues from          

 

escalating into more serious problems. 

Support can involve advice on  

parenting, behavior, absences from 
school, drug and alcohol misuse and 
much more. 

 

Working with families to resolve con-
cerns right at the beginning helps them 
to become independent and resilient, 
avoiding crisis and more disruptive in-
tervention that can also be costly for 
the council. 



 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Parental Support 



 

  



 

 

Diary Dates & Reminders 

 

  Term Dates (List) 2023-24 

 
 

     Summer Term 2023 

Rest of school term: Monday 5th June - Tuesday 25th July 2023 

Summer Holidays: Wednesday 26th July - Thursday 31st August 2023 

Bank Holiday: Friday 1st September 2023 

*PD Day: Monday 4th September 2023 

    

  Autumn Term 2023 

     School Term: Tuesday 5th September - Thursday 26th October 2023 

  Half Term: Monday 30th October - Friday 3rd November 2023 

School Term: Monday 6th November - Friday 15th December 2023 

Christmas Holiday: Monday 18th December - Tuesday 2nd January 2023 

*PD Days: 27th October 2023 & 18th, 19th, 20th December 2023 
 

     Spring Term 2024 

     School Term:  Wednesday 3rd January - Friday 9th February 2024 

     Half Term: Monday 12th February - Friday 16th February 2024 

School Term: Monday 19th February - Friday 22nd March 2024 

     Easter Holiday: Monday 25th March - Friday 5th April 2024 
 

     Summer Term 2024 

     School Term: Monday 8th April - Friday 24th May 2024 

May Half Term: Monday 27th May - Friday 31st May 2024 

School Term: Monday 3rd June - Friday 19th July 2024 

Summer Holidays: Monday 22nd July - Friday 30th August 2024 

 
 

 

ALL DATES ARE INCLUSIVE 

 
Any 1pm finishes will be communicated in advance 

 



 

  

Diary Dates & Reminders 

Calendars 2023-24 & 2024-25 



 

 

 

@https://priory.tpstrust.co.uk/ 

@facebook.com/PriorySch 

Where To Find Us 

@PriorySch  

@prioryartdept  

Looking Ahead for Parents/Carers_HERE 

https://www.3-18education.co.uk/our-coverage/the-priory-school/
https://priory.tpstrust.co.uk/parents/looking-ahead-for-parentscarers/
https://priory.tpstrust.co.uk/parents/looking-ahead-for-parentscarers/

